# VercoR2 Newsletter for the 2nd Half of 2024 - Verco is on the Move!

In this biannual newsletter, we keep you up to date with recent events, current projects and information relevant to our VercoR2 association of second-home owners and year-round tenants.

#### A date not to be missed: save the date

Save the date in your diaries for our general meeting, which will be held on **Saturday February 22**<sup>nd</sup> **2025 at 5:00PM** in the Vercorin multi-purpose hall and school. The President of the Municipality, Sylvie Masserey Anselin, and the Director of VTSA (Vercorin Tourism SA), Arthur Clivaz, will give us an update on current and future touristic investments in Vercorin. **At 6:00PM**, Anne-Laure Vaudan, President of Télévercorin SA, will present the results of **the satisfaction survey regarding** "**Destination Vercorin**", to which a large number of VercoR2s responded. This presentation will also be open to the public and members of the SDV (Vercorin Development Society).

#### Call for contributions:

The 2024 Tastes of the World event is being organised by members of the SDV and by volunteers on Saturday **December 28**<sup>th</sup> **from 6:00PM.**. **We are looking for 4 people** to support and relay the work of the members of the VercoR2 committee (washing-up stands, between 5.30pm and 8.30pm). Registration: Martine Favarger <a href="mailto:info@vercor2.ch">info@vercor2.ch</a>

#### **Call for a New Committee Member:**

Our Committee member, Jacques Perret, is coming to the end of his term of office as director of VTSA and does not wish to renew it. At the same time, he is resigning from our Committee. We are therefore looking for **a new member** to replace him. Please let me know if you are interested, using the following e-mail address: olivier.getaz@gmail.com

## Positive News for our Touristic Village of Vercorin.

The meeting between VercoR2 and SDV members on Saturday August 17<sup>th</sup> 2024 (with a guided tour of the Vallet Foundation on the programme) was a great success, with over 120 people in attendance. A date will be set in 2025 for this event, once the SDV's programme of events has been drawn up.

### The Creux du Lavioz Development Project

https://static.mycity.travel/manage/uploads/9/77/437868/1/degrevert.pdf (in French) is being implemented in stages over 10 years, depending on investment priorities. For 2025 and beyond, a list of tourist attractions has been drawn up, taking into account the proposals put forward by the SDV and VercoR2.

Achievements in 2023 at Le Lavioz: a pumptrack and a playground.

In 2024, investments will focus on completing the mountain bike trails.

In all of its projects, VTSA works closely with the local authorities, which also have their own investment budget. Come along to our next **VercoR2 AGM on February 22<sup>nd</sup> 2025 to find out more.** 

The "carte d'hôte" (Guest Card) has been renewed for winter 2025, with some new features: find out more on the website from December 20<sup>th</sup> 2024 via the link <a href="https://www.vercorin.ch/fr/Z15232/carte-d-hote-r2">www.vercorin.ch/fr/Z15232/carte-d-hote-r2</a> (in French) If you lose your card, you can get a new one from the tourist office. Your Guest Card must be kept and can be used for several years or seasons.

Discover the new 'Espace Gourmand' (Gastronomic Space) concept at the Brentaz restaurant: a new, revamped Tea Room, open from 7:00AM, with pastries and sourdough bread produced in Vercorin! Non-stop cooking from 11:00AM, depending on opening hours.

A unique experience to discover the ski area and all the work done to maintain the slopes: a ride in a snow groomer reserved for holidaymakers. Booking link: <a href="https://www.vercorin.ch/tourdameuse">www.vercorin.ch/tourdameuse</a>

The Lavioz ice rink is open, free entry!

If you have any comments or suggestions on how we can improve our next edition, please let us know at: <a href="mailto:info@vercor2.ch">info@vercor2.ch</a> Further information can be found on our website <a href="https://www.vercorinnews.ch/">https://www.vercorinnews.ch/</a>

We look forward to seeing you at our next events and wish you a happy festive season and a great winter!

The VercoR2 Committee

Olivier Gétaz Chairman